DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND NATURAL RESOURCES
KAGAWARAN NG KAPALIGIRAN AT LIKAS YAMAN

BAGONG PILIPINAS

MEMORANDUM

FOR ; The Directors
Legal Affairs Service
Policy and Planning Service
Climate Change Service
The Directors

Environmental Management Bureau

Land Management Bureau

Biodiversity Management Bureau

Forest Management Bureau

Ecosystems Research and Development Bureau

The Officer-In-Charge
Mines and Geosciences Bureau

All Regional Executive Directors

FROM :  The Director
Legislative Liaison Office

SUBJECT :  CANCELLATION OF THE COMMITTEE HEARING ON THE
DELIBERATION OF THE TECHNICAL WORKING GROUP
(TWG) REPORT ON HOUSE BILL 5043 ENTITLED “AN ACT
ESTABLISHING AND INSTITUTIONALIZING A
PERFORMANCE MEASUREMENT SYSTEM TO PROMOTE A
CULTURE OF MERITOCRACY AMONG LOCAL GOVERNMENT
UNITS IN THE PHILIPPINES” AND INITIAL DELIBERATION
ON HOUSE BILL NOS. 1024, 8900, 9288, AND 8546 FROM THE
COMMITTEE ON LOCAL GOVERNMENT OF THE HOUSE OF
REPRESENTATIVES

DATE : 22 February 2024

In reference to the email received by our Office on 22 February 2024, please be
informed that the Committee meeting on the deliberation of the Technical Working Group
(TWG) Report on House Bill No. 5043 or “An Act Establishing and Institutionalizing a
Performance Measurement System to Promote a Culture of Meritocracy Among Local
Government Units in the Philippines” and the initial deliberation on House Bill Nos. 1024,
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8900, 9288, and 8546 scheduled on February 27, 2024 (Tuesday) at 1:00 PM at Conference
Rooms 3 and 4, Ramon V. Mitra Building, House of Representatives is CANCELLED.

Attached herewith is the copy of the email for your reference.

ROMIRSt B. PADIN

Cc: Undersecretary for Special Concerns and Legislative Affairs



Re: CLG Committee on Local Government Committee Meeting February 27, 2024, 1: 00
PM RVM 3 and 4

From: Local govt. Committee (localgovicttee@yahoo.com)
To.  ohea@denr.gov.ph; osec@denr.gov.ph; denrlegislative@yahoo.com

Date: Thursday, February 22, 2024 at 10:47 AM GMT+8

Good day,

Please be informed that the meeting of the Committee on Local Government scheduled on_February 27, 2024
is cancelled.

Thank you.

Kind regards,
Committee on Local Government

On Wednesday, February 21, 2024 at 10:46:34 AM GMT+8, Local govt. Committee <localgovicttee@yahoo.com>
wrote:

Good day!

In relation to our e-mail last February 12, 2024, kindly be informed that the scheduled Committee Meeting is
rescheduled on February 27, 2024 (Tuesday), at 1:00 PM at the Conference Rooms 3 and 4 of the Ramon V.
Mitra Building of House of the House of Representatives.

Further, may we kindly reiterate to your Honor's office our request for a Position Paper and confirmation of your
attendance at the meeting, kindly email the list of participants to jocalgovicttee@yahoo.com on or
before February 26, 2024 (Monday) together with their valid email address,

attached revised agenda, letter, copies of the bill, matrix, and draft substitute bill.
Regards,

Committee on Local Government



